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A project is underway to complete the fit-out services for the new preschool at Gulyangarri 
Public School.  

 Gulyangarri Public School opened on Day 1 Term 1 2024 and includes an on-site preschool for 
up to 40 children. The preschool is situated in Building Y on the western side of the site and 
include two rooms.  

The new public preschool at Gulyangarri Public School will be among the 100 public 
preschools to be built across NSW by 2027. 

Upcoming works  

We are delivering this project using a classification of works which do not require a 
Development Application, called a Complying Development Certificate (CDC). The CDC is now 
approved which means the builder, ADCO, will be on site to commence main works for the fit-
out services.  

On Saturday, 22 June ADCO will start to:  

• cut and remove parts of the concrete floor inside the preschool building. 
• clear away the broken concrete and set up plumbing pipes within the floor. 
• start installing high-level utilities like electrical and plumbing systems, and 
• put up the wall frames. 

These works are expected to take a few days to complete, weather permitting. Demolition 
works will occur on Saturday to eliminate any safety risks or disruption to students and 
teachers. 

Construction vehicles and delivery access will be via internal road off Lachlan Street. Working 
hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 6 pm and Saturday, 8 am to 1 pm. No work will occur on 
Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and impacts on the 
community are minimised at every opportunity. 

For more information  

We will continue to distribute regular project updates to keep the community up to date with 
our progress. You can stay updated by visiting the project webpage at 
edu.nsw.link/GulyangarriPS. If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can 
contact School Infrastructure NSW email at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone 
during business hours on 1300 482 651. We will continue to provide the community with 
updated information about the project as it progresses. 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/operating-an-early-childhood-education-service/current-service-providers/universal-preschool/100-new-public-preschools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/operating-an-early-childhood-education-service/current-service-providers/universal-preschool/100-new-public-preschools
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/preschools/gulyangarri-public-school-school.html
mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 
Rebuilding Public Education           NSW Department of Education 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au   
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